## 17<sup>th</sup> October 2013 Industrial Action - NUT & NASUWT Trade Dispute Dear Parent/carer. As you may be aware from coverage in the press, the NUT and NASUWT have given notice of their intention to take discontinuous action in this local authority area on Thursday 17 October 2013, when they will ask their members to strike for the day. This is an escalation of the on-going trade dispute with the Secretary of State for Education. This letter is **not** a confirmation of school closure on that day, but to alert you to the possibility so that you can make contingency childcare arrangements. We will of course inform you at the earliest possible opportunity if there is any likelihood of the school being closed on that day, and recommend that you check our website regularly. Yours sincerely, Mrs. J.M. Bayes Head teacher